

26 April 2017

Mr Nawal Maharaj President Secretary Manning Clean Water Action Group PO Box 1050 TAREE 2430

Dear Nawal

I wish to convey a heartfelt thanks to you and members of the Manning Clean Water Action Group for your efforts to date in achieving 1,000 signatures for our Rocky Hill petition.

We have been advised by the Department of Planning that GRL's response to submissions is likely to be available for public scrutiny during May. I expect this to be the case as GRL announced in the Gloucester Advocate today that its shop front "Information Centre" will be re-opening on 4 May 2017.

We have embarked on a major push to achieve our target 10,000 signatures as quickly as possible and deeply appreciate your continuing support.

Yours sincerely

Julie Lyford OAM President